MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF WHITMINSTER PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL, WHITMINSTER AT 7.30 PM ON WEDNESDAY 5TH OCTOBER, 2016.
Public Forum

No issues were raised by the member of the public who was present.
00/10
Present

Cllrs Jones (Chairman), Douglas, Mrs Gilmore, Paynter and Peters. The Clerk was also present and there was one member of the public in attendance. 
01/10
Apologies

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllr Braidford, who was on holiday, and Cllr Hay who was returning late from a distant work commitment.
02/10
Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest made in regard to items on the published agenda.
03/10
Minutes
The Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of 7th September were approved and duly signed as a true record subject to amendments within 11/09 changing ‘Jay’ to ‘Hay’ and 09/09 ‘Mrs’ replaced ‘Mr’.  
04/10
Matters Arising
Bus Shelter Seating
The Clerk reported that he had carried out some research and had found various seating options that could suit the A38 bus shelters at a cost of approximately £350 each. It was agreed to raise the matter again under the subject of Community Safety later on the Agenda.
Skate Ramp Replacement

Cllr Peters reported that he had made further efforts to obtain alternative quotes for the proposed replacement skate equipment. It transpired that he had been using an incorrect number and having made contact with alternative suppliers he was anticipating a further quote and a price was also e xpected from Greenfields for the other items. Cllr Jones contributed by explaining that the Playing Field Management Committee had obtained proposals from Wicksteed for outdoor gym equipment and a children’s activity trail to possibly be sited to the Southern side of the football field. Various visualisations were circulated and it was hoped that this might be a project the Management Committee and Parish Council could work together on. It was agreed that the Parish Council would commit to do so.
Holbury Crescent Roundabout

Cllr Jones had been in contact with various officers at Stroud District Council (SDC) concerning the vehicles parked on or around the roundabout and possible options to address this. After some initial difficulties he had made arrangements to meet the relevant Officer on site and would report back to subsequent meetings.

A38 ANPR Camera Proposal

Following on from previous discussions Council reaffirmed its view that it did not wish to make any financial commitment towards the cost of installing an ANPR camera on the A38 given the existence of a speed camera already present at the A38 cross-roads. However, Cllr Jones was given approval to register Council’s interest in the project and to be kept informed of any future developments.
There were no other matters that would not arise under items listed on the agenda.

05/10
Police & Community Safety Matters
Emergency Plan Review

Cllr Peters advised that he had no progress to report on this matter but did inform Council that he had been in touch with the snow plough operator and was arranging to see the equipment to check it against the details recorded and see if any work was needed to it.

Report on Police Panel Meeting
Cllr Peters reported that the Severnside policing area had been expanded to include Berkeley but two panel meetings would still be retained for the distinct areas of the grouping. The area would be covered by 1 Constable and 1 PCSO but that number may increase to 2 PCSOs in due course if one member of staff returns from a secondment elsewhere. There was the possibility that each Parish may be asked to write a letter in support of the need for an additional PCSO if the numbers are not so increased.

It was noted that over the previous 6 month period crime in other areas within the group had gone down but in Whitminster and Moreton Valence there had been an increase. Crime was generally increasing.

A panel choice as a priority matter for the coming period was speeding and Whitminster would benefit from the installation of a M500 camera to record speeds on School Lane and that data could then be used to consider future actions if needed.

Cllr Jones informed the meeting that work to repair the Village Hall roof after the theft of lead was progressing with a local contractor.

The inspection of the play equipment at the playing field had been completed. Cllr Jones had attended for the majority of the inspection and had reviewed the report that had also been circulated.
06/10
Planning
Decisions to Note
None.
Applications to Consider
S.16/1831/HHOLD
Kidnams Farm, Hyde Lane, Whitminster, Glos.
Provision of a drive and access.
Council resolved to oppose this application which would effectively lead to reinstating an access that had previously been closed off for highways safety reasons when a new access was installed to serve an adjacent new dwelling. Council raised concerns over visibility especially given the fact that the proposed sight lines may exist on paper but are generally obscured by the prevalence of on-street parking in the locality. There were also concerns that any new access could be used to serve multiple properties in the case of future development of the farm site.

S.16/1965/DISCON
Land West of Stonehouse, Nastend Lane, Nastend, Glos.

Discharge of condition 46 of S.14/0810/OUT

Council resolved to pass no comments.

S16/2070/FUL
Land off Bristol Road, Whitminster, Glos.

Residential development with altered access and associated works.

Council resolved to support this application in line with its previous comments made prior to the current Stroud Local Plan being adopted. It was considered that the development would provide additional housing within the Parish in a more affordable price bracket and make use of an infill site redundant for any alternative uses.

S.16/0043/OUT
Land at M5 Junction 13, West of Stonehouse.

Proposed new stadium and business park.

Further information had been received concerning the proposed access for bus traffic off of Grove Lane. Council understood that in the light of additional highways information a revised application was forthcoming and thus reserved any further comments until after receipt of additional information. Its existing position was to object strongly.

Other Planning Matters

None.

07/10
Highways & Byways 
It was noted that a GCC Highways Information Evening was taking place at the Council Chamber at Ebley Mill on 18th October. The Clerk had circulated details in case any member wished to reserve a place.

Details provided by GCC concerning the ongoing works to the A38 bridge near Berkeley were circulated. Future closures and diversions were anticipated along with the retention of traffic light control.

The recent surface dressing work to the A38 was discussed. A complaint received by Cllr Braidford was circulated and was to be drawn to the attention of the County Council. The Clerk informed Council that his complaints to Mr Tompkin had gone unanswered as it was understood that he had left GCC.

The Clerk had not received any response from the PROW department concerning obstructed footpaths and Cllr Paynter had nothing more to report on the matter.

Various issues concerning overgrown hedgerows and tree roots growing through pavements were discussed that Cllr Jones volunteered to look into and raise with third parties as appropriate. He was also to liaise with the Neighbourhood Warden on an incident of fly tipping.

Cllr Jones commented on the fact that the white lining had largely faded along the length of School Lane and the Clerk was asked to write to Mr Tiffney at GCC requesting this be reinstated to try and persuade drivers to stay to the correct side of the carriageway.

08/10
Accounts
Accounts for Payment
The following payments were agreed:
The Play Inspection Company
£117.00
Site inspection and report.
General Overview
An instalment of precept had been received in the sum of £7,000 and there had been no other changes at the bank.
The 2015/2016 financial year audit had bene successfully concluded.

09/10
Correspondence
The following items of correspondence were received:
Details of advertising to promote changes to the recycling scheme coming into place in the Autumn.
Information on the Chartered Parish and Town Council meeting taking place the same night as the Parish Council meeting.

Severn Voice meeting agenda and minutes of previous meeting.

Stock Valuation of Play Area Equipment.

10/10
Chairman’s Items
There were no Chairman’s Items that had not been covered elsewhere during the meeting.
11/10
District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Jones gave an overview of various recent topics concerning the District Council. He also reported on some issues concerning local buses and on this matter the request for seats to be installed in the bus shelters was considered again having been deferred from earlier in the meeting. The Clerk gave an idea of likely costs and was asked to proceed to get some further quotes on that basis as Council was minded to proceed.
12/10
Other Business
Website
There were no issues to discuss in the absence of Cllr Hay.

Parish Council Strategy
Cllr Peters had asked for this matter to be on the Agenda. He explained that he thought Council should adopt a more pro-active approach to decide where it is going and how it wants to get there and suggested fellow Councillors should consider taking up some of the training courses on offer.

Other Matters

Cllr Douglas informed Council that the coffin bier formerly used in the church had been stored at Packthorne Farm and would need to be relocated as the farm being sold. It was understood that it belonged to the Parish and would revert to the Parish Council if requested. It was agreed that Cllr Douglas would obtain more information on timescales and possible other options.

13/10
Future Agenda Items

None.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed at 9:38pm.


CHAIRMAN – Wednesday 2nd November, 2016.
